
We truly feel so thankful for your ongoing support, 

care and prayers for us as we seek to reach people 

with the Gospel of Christ in the United Kingdom. 

Thank you for every time you pray, correspond or 

give. We trust the Lord will bless you for these  

efforts for Him. 

Esther 4.14 

When we moved to Crowborough a year and a half 

ago, we had no idea that the chapel would be  

entirely surrounded by new housing in just a few 

months’ time. The chapel is situated amidst a  

number of fields, every one of which has been 

bought and is being used to build new housing in. 

The Lord knew that there would be hundreds of 

new homes, families, children appearing at our 

doorstep— literally—and for this we give thanks. 

He knew that this was the exact time for a church 

to be planted in this area of Crowborough. Please 

pray for the many souls moving into the new  

housing surrounding us, that we may be a  

tremendous beacon of light for the Gospel.

In October, the Crown Christian Heritage Trust 

(the missionary team that we work alongside)  

hosted their autumn National Youth Rally, to 

which around two hundred teenagers and young 

people came. We were so grateful to be able to 

bring three young lads from Crowborough who 

came under a clear Gospel message given on the 

day. 

We are so thankful to report the safe arrival of our 
firstborn, Jesse, which is a Hebrew name meaning 
“the Lord exists”/ “God’s gift”. Jesse was born 18 
October 2023, weighing 8lb 10oz. Thank you to the 
many of you who prayed for us and for him. It has 
been the most special and wonderful time growing 

as a family and we really feel 
richly blessed to have been  
entrusted with such a gift. Please 
pray that we would be the  
stewards God would have us to 
be of this precious little life, and 
that we would learn to “bring 
[him] up in the nurture and  
admonition of the Lord”  
(Ephesians 6.4). 

We are grateful that Holiday Bible Club was able to 

take place at the chapel during the October school 

break. We had been praying for certain teenagers 

and children we had not seen for some time in 

Sunday School, and praise the Lord that a number 

returned for Holiday Bible Club, also bringing new 

visitors with them as the Gospel was given each 

day. Please do pray for our teenagers as they reach 

the age of making decisions about their future/  

education. Please pray that they would turn to 

Christ and allow Him to direct their paths. 

The Lord answered prayer in a special way and a 

number of our local neighbours just across from 

the chapel joined us for this special evening, where 

a clear Christmas Gospel address was given. We 

praise the Lord for opportunity to give the Gospel 

to our physical neighbours. Please pray for their 

salvation. 

 

- For wisdom to raise Jesse for the Lord. 

- For the conversion of the children and teenagers 
in our Sunday School/ Youth rally, as well as the 
right used minibus to help facilitate these  
ministries. 

- For the salvation of those who heard the Gospel 
in recent months, particularly our neighbours. 


